
NEW YORK STATE BAR ASSOCIATION 
MINUTES OF HOUSE OF DELEGATES MEETING 
BAR CENTER, ALBANY, NEW YORK 
NOVEMBER 10, 1990 
---------------------------------------- · ------�--------------------

PRESENT: Adler; Agress; Albert; Ange; Avery; Baker; Berman; Bracken; Brenner; 
Brick; Bucki; Buzard; Cedarbaum; Clarke; Coffey; Cometa; Connolly; 
Cooke;·Costello; Cregg; Daly; Davidson; DelleCese; Demarest; Dollard:; 
Duckworth; Dyer; Eppler; Fales; Farrell; A. Fisher; K. Fisher; Freedman; 
Gaal; Galloway; Geltzer; Gershon; Ginsberg; Goldblum; Goldstein; 
Grogan; Gross; Haig; H.G. Hall; Harper; Hassett; Hawkins; Heming; 
Hesterberg; Hoffmann; Horan; Hurd; Hyman; Jaffe; Kahn; Kennedy; T. 
Kenney; Kessler; King; Klein; Leinheardt; Liebschutz; Long; Lowe; Luria; 
Macerate; Madigan; Mahoney; Marrero; McDonough; McDowell; 
McGlinn; McGoldrick; Meng; Minardo; Moore; A. Murray; C. Murray_; 
Neimeth; Netter; Obold; Offermann; Opotowsky; Ostertag; Pearl.; 
Peckham; Penzel; Perles; Pfeifer; Pruzansky; Pulley; Raisch; Reich; 
Reid; K. Reilly; Reiniger; Reizes; Rice; Richardson; Ritholz; Robfogel; E�:
Robinson; Roper; Rosiny; Rubin; Santemma; Schapiro; Schlenker; 
Schumacher; Small; Souther; Stack; Stave; Stern; Stoloff; Sussman; 
Tenney; Thuillez; Traeger; Van Benschoten; Vigdor; Walke.r; 
Wanderman; Witmer; Wolf; Woodman; Yanas; Zalayet. 

1. Approval of minutes of June 22-23, 1990 meeting. The minutes were approved
as distributed.

2. Report of Treasurer. Mr. Gershon summarized the Treasurer's report covering
the period January 1 to September 30, 1990, copies of which had been circulated to
the members of the House. He· outlined the status of the major fund categories
c0ntained in the budget, and advised that the Association remained in sound

'financial condition at ·the three-quarter point. in the fiscal year, with the Finance
Committee projecting a year-end surplus of approximately $600,000. With regard to 
the surplus, Mr. Gershon noted that this was normal for the second year following a 
dues increase, as the surplus would be expected to sustain operations for the 
ensuing year. The report was received with thanks. 

3. Presentation by Finance Committee· of the proposed 1991 income and .
expense budget. John G. McGoldrick, a member of the Finance Committee, 
summarized the significant components contained in the proposed 1991 budget, and 
advised that the recommended amounts would maintain the sound financial condition 
of the Association for the ensuing year. He stated that $155,000 had been included 
in the expense portion of the budget to assist The New York Bar Foundation in paying 
the debt service on the $2.7 million borrowed in connection with the Bar Center 
expansion. Mr. McGoldrick indicated that the Association officers were coll'ferring 
with The Foundation to determine the best and most economical approach for 
liquidating this debt, and that once the various options had been studied, a full report 
would be presented to the House and authorization would be sought to pursue the 






















